
 

 

MINUTES 
SUBCOMMITTEE OF THE 

BLOOMINGTON HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION         
 SPECIAL MEETING, 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 3, 2013, 5:30 P.M. 
115 E. MONROE 

BLOOMINGTON, ILLINOIS 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mr. Dan Greene, Mr. Jeff Kennedy and Mr. Brad Williams 

MEMBERS ABSENT:   None 
OTHERS PRESENT:   Mr. Woolard, City Planner 
  
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting started at 5:30 on the sidewalk in front of 115 E. Monroe Street. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT:  None 
  
Case BHP-9-13.  Review of the application submitted by Green Building LLC, (Bob Vericella/Fred 
Wollrab) requesting an up to $25,000.00 Harriet Fuller Rust Facade Grant consisting of tuck 
pointing, masonry repairs, steel lintel repairs, metal repairs, new vent covers, and replace window 
sills for the B.S. Green building, Arthur L. Pillsbury Architect, 1901, located at 115 E. Monroe Street, 
in the Downtown Bloomington National Register Historic District. 
 
Mr. Vericella and E.J. Garneau indicated the location of four sample sills placed on the building. 
 
The sub-committee members reviewed the limestone samples that were placed on the building ledge. 
There were four different colors presented to the committee.  The consensus was that the far right sill was 
closest in color to the existing brick on the building. 
  
After due discussion, Mr. Kennedy made a motion to approve the far right, #1 labeled stone for the sill 
replacement.  Mr. Brad Williams seconded the motion which passed by a vote of 3-0.   
 
OLD BUSINESS:  None 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  None 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  5.59 pm 
 
For further information contact:           
Mark Woolard, City Planner        
Department of Planning and Code Enforcement 
115 E. Washington Street, Bloomington, IL   61701 
Phone (309) 434 -2341  Fax  (309) 434-2857  
E- mail:   mwoolard@cityblm.org 


